WhichMinutes of the Annual General Meeting at the Jubilee Hall, Rothbury at 10.30am  on Monday 25th April 2022

Before the AGM - Vivienne Fleet gave a Brief Statement on “Coquetdale Repair Cafe”, which is being set up in Rothbury.
PRESENT
Clive Wilkinson

CW
President



Tony Henry

AH
Chair



Lesley Patterson
LP
Treasurer



Pete Burrow

PB
Social  Activities Secretary



Approximately 38 members present
1. Welcome and Introductions  
2. Apologies – Averil Fendley (Membership secretary), Pam Campbell (business secretary), John Rutherford (group convener coordinator), 
Lynn Lilygen, Sonia Waterfall, Vicky Oliver, Florence Baker, Anthea Wilbie-Chalk, Gill  & Nigel Hindmarsh, Ian and Anne Webb, Geoff and Roz Hoskins, Joan Wilkinson, Patsy Henry.
3. Minutes of the last AGM on 19th April 2021 via Zoom  -- these had been emailed to all Members. It was accepted as a Correct record. There were no matters arising.
4. Chair’s Report:   Monthly Meetings during first months of 2021 were by Zooms – speakers were from far & wide:-  
Prof Pennington (Virologist, Aberdeen)  on “Covid” (Feb ‘21), 




Des Herron (CapeTown) “Sailing the South Atlantic” (Mar ’21, &  Dec ‘21), 


James Scott (Physician, Derby) on “Stroke treatments”  (Jun ’21),  
From Sept ’21 until  now, we had had face-to-face Meetings in Jubilee Hall, with  home-grown speakers:-  











Rita MacDonald on “fats of life” (Sept ’21); 






Larry Lambert on “From black and white to colour printed newspapers” (Oct ’21); 

Sonia waterfall & Fran Elson on “Escape from Auschwitz” (Nov ’21);  


Pete Borrow “Don’t eat that scorpion James – taking school groups  to China” (Jan ’22);  

Prof Brycchan Carey (Newcastle Univ.)  “Life & Writings of an ex-slave” (feb ’22);  

Chris Mullin Ex-MP “Friends of Harry Perkins”  (Mar ’22)
5. Treasurer’s Report (with Membership Sec. Report )

General notes: 
The main income for Coquetdale U3A is provided by the Membership subscription which since 1st April 2018 has been £10 a year. No membership subscriptions were collected in 2020-2021 due to the unprecedented circumstances of the Covid 19 pandemic. It meant that for most of that financial year it was impossible to hold any general or interest group meetings so the Committee made the decision to waive all subscription fees.

It was hoped that 2021-2022 would be a much better year however continued changing restrictions on meeting and mingling meant that opportunities were limited. 

It was therefore decided to charge Members a reduced subscription fee of £5 for the year.

General meetings over Zoom continued and on occasion hybrid meetings were held in the Jubilee hall with some Members present and others participating over zoom .Several interest groups met over Zoom while others slowly started to meet in person

At March 31st 2021 we estimated we had 110 Members compared with 174 members at the same time the previous year.

This estimate was obtained by counting member participation in Zoom meetings  and although lower than previous years we were grateful that Members wanted to participate while we tried to keep going! We are delighted that at the end of March 2022 156 people were members including a number of new people

Most theatre trips were either postponed or cancelled with monies being carried over for rescheduled performances. Some people had money refunded if they were unable to attend the new dates

All countrywide U3A groups have to ensure that they keep sufficient contingency funds for unforeseen circumstances and to pay any expected invoices and for this reason Coquetdale U3A has been able to pay all annual fees with a reduced income

Receipts:

The main income for Coquetdale U3A comes from Membership subscriptions with a small amount coming from donations by visitors and for refreshments. There were minimal receipts this year as only a limited number of physical meetings were held and the subscriptions were paid at a reduced rate

Payments:

There were minimal payments made this year. Admin costs were to pay for refreshments for general meetings including the purchase of disposable cups due to the ongoing pandemic.

The total Administration cost includes (as last year) ££52.70 paid to the Third Age Trust for Direct Mail to interest group convenors. 

Our donation to Over the Bridges has remained at £50.

The main account balance stood at £2827.79 on 31st March 2022

Lesley Patterson, Treasurer, Coquetdale U3A

8th April 2022

Membership Sec. 2022 AGM Report
Following  a mainly dormant 2 years, it is very heartening to see numbers of members steadily increasing again, as people feel more comfortable getting back into circulation. 
As before, please do contact me if I can be of any help with providing information to potential members, or if I can act as a link with the committee.
From now on, in an attempt to reduce unnecessary use of paper, we are only giving out membership cards on request.
Thank you for your prompt responses with payments which helps ensure you remain on the circulation list for monthly updates and any new information of activities. Please let me know if your email address or phone number changes.

Best wishes,  Averil Fendley,   April 2022.

6. Officers’ Reports
(1) Business Secretary’s Report for AGM 2022
Notification of monthly meetings has been sent out to all members via email. The monthly meetings were continued by Zoom up until July when a garden party at the Three Wheat Heads provided our first tentative step back to normality in the fresh air of the Coquet valley, with 61 people attending. Talks then resumed in September in the Jubilee Hall, Rothbury in accordance with their Covid regulations.There were 3 Hybrid meetings, but the numbers attending by Zoom were very small (1 to 4). The committee decided not to renew the Pro-Zoom licence (that enabled longer meetings and larger audiences) as this required the licence to be in one person’s name and it was not feasible for one person to set up and attend every meeting. 

The committee decided that adhering with Government guidelines was appropriate rather than inflicting additional guidelines on members; it also recognised that the interest groups were free to make their own consensual decisions regarding whether they required additional precautions for meeting.

Attendance at monthly meetings has not been strictly monitored but anecdotally attendance is at slightly lower levels than pre-pandemic. 

A questionnaire was sent out to all members to determine satisfaction with the range of speakers, and to gain ideas for future speakers. The response rate to the questionnaire was disappointingly low, with 31 responses (19%). Out of these responses 24 people were satisfied with the range of speakers; we have received some excellent ideas for future speakers and the committee will be taking forward some of these ideas for 2022-23. Several people expressed a wish for talks with audience participation so this is something that will be looked at.

The questionnaires also revealed some interesting comments about how behaviour had changed since the pandemic with some people stating that they “had simply got out of the habit “ of attending u3a events and some stated they were not sure they would ever get back to it. It is to be hoped that the tide will begin to turn eventually.

This year we have felt, more than ever, a need for a website that is regularly updated and reflects current events and activities. This is the only way we are likely to attract new, younger members and ensure that the U3A has new vibrancy and energy. Unfortunately we have not been able to secure a new webmaster for the committee, and although our previous Webmaster, Ian Webb has been able to assist with some desperately needed changes the committee have felt it unfair to present him with the widescale changes that are needed. In view of this we are using our funds to work with Colliedog Computers to create a new modern website that is easy to update and maintain. We are optimistic that we may have a new webmaster from the Autumn onwards but the interested party is not able to commit at this point.

Pam Campbell,  Business Secretary & Vice-Chair  19.4.22  
(2) .Group Convenor’s Report for AGM 25/4/2022
The last two years have been a great challenge for our various groups. Some have struggled to meet at all, some have used Zoom and others have met face to face when able to do so. If anyone is interested in joining any group, then please contact the relevant convenor or me 

If anyone has a hobby or interest not currently covered by our groups, then why not consider setting one up? I’m happy to work with you at circulating information across the membership and getting people together to discuss the formation of a group. 





Best Wishes for 2022,  John Rutherford,  Groups Convenor 

U3A Groups :-   
Art appreciation
birdwatching

bookclub

ceilidh dancing
computers

creative writing

cycling


discussion group
Food & Drink

Gardening

history


history books

image editing

music appreciation
photography

poetry


railways  &modelling
arts & crafts

table tennis

vegetarian cookery
walking


words & pictures

(4) Social Events Report  2022 AGM

Events over the last 12 months have been greatly affected by covid. Most shows that were cancelled have been rescheduled, the exception being the RSC production of ‘As you like it’ for which we were refunded. (I have contacted members about this refund but some have not responded). Only one show was attended in 2021, ‘The Simon and Garfunkel Story’ which was very enjoyable and was our first at the Alnwick Playhouse. The short journey, easy parking, and lower prices at the Playhouse have much to commend them.

The 2021 Christmas Quiz had looked possible but eventually a resurgence of Covid ended that possibility.

Two shows were rescheduled for earlier this month. Matthew Bourne’s ‘Nutcracker’ at the Theatre Royal was wonderful, magical, and joyful. ‘Feast of Fiddles’ at the Playhouse was a great show by very talented musicians.  Both shows, literally, brought people to their feet. Two more shows are rescheduled for this summer, ‘Book of Mormon’ in June which is currently fully booked and ‘We Will Rock You’ in August, for which tickets are available. 

I had also hoped to take a group to the Sage where the RNS were presenting Vivaldi’s ‘Four Seasons’ but, rather disappointingly, there was not enough interest. 

Moving forward I have noted the results from the questionnaire, though the response was disappointing. There seems to be sufficient interest to arrange visits to see films and National Theatre Live Showings at Alnwick Playhouse though there was not enough interest for the first proposed NT showing to be viable. 

Members indicated that musicals were the theatre visit that they were most interested in but the highly acclaimed musical ‘ The Commitments’ in June 2023 only had 6 members interested in attending.

Three summer events for 2021, a coach trip, Paxton Music Festival and Jupiter Artland never came to fruition because of covid. I hope that they can be rearranged for the summer of 2022, but there seems to be little support for a coach trip and we are probably best scaling down to the minibus.

There has been an understandable reluctance to become involved in Social Events and this has led to members cancelling their bookings though, thankfully, I have often been able to find replacements. When we are looking at taking the minibus to theatre events there is a concern that this reluctance could lead to lower interest in shows, as they become unviable if there are not at least 11/12 members interested.

We also need u3a members who are willing to drive the Community minibus. The only questionnaire result that was unanimous was for ‘not being interested in driving the minibus’. Those members who do attend shows were almost unanimous in regarding minibus transport as important.

 There has also been an issue with the lack of minibus parking in central Newcastle but we have resolved this by parking at Kingston Park (in the City Council car park, not Tesco),  and then take the 15 minute Metro ride into the city (free for Theatre Royal ticket holders). 

I have a concern about communication. Emails contact members quickly and any responses are easy to collate. Unfortunately, sometimes, responses arrive late, or not at all, which results in me having to pester members for a response. I would only contact members again if they had expressed an interest in attending an event. If members wished I am happy to make communication by phone if preferred.

Over the last two years the Social Events committee has not been able to operate but I would like to reinstate the committee especially as I intend this to be my last year on the u3a committee. Please sign the sheet at the back of the hall after the meeting if you are interested.

Pete Burrow,   Social Secretary,   April 2022.

7. Election of Committee – All were re-applying.  All we are unanimously re-elected.  Clive Wilkinson  our President,  gave a vote of thanks to each member of the committee.
8. The Coming Year. :-     AH outlined interesting and varied programme of speakers which has been arranged: --  
May 16th: Ian Brown “Campaign for Preservation of Rural England”;     


June 20th  garden party Three Wheatheads,Thropton ; 





July 18th: Clive Wilkinson “Central Africa Federation, and Rhodesia’s UDI”;   

September 19th:  photography group “it’s all about the pictures”:   


October 17th:  Wing Commander Kevin Dillon RAF “Thai Burma railway and bridge 277”: 

 November 23rd  annual lecture,  Sir Henry Every  “the National Memorial Arboretum”:   
December 18th Christmas quiz (hopefully TBA).
9. Any Other Business 

Pete Burrow suggested that our U3A might have Quiz nights in the Jubilee Hall, which would have the effect of generating badly needed funds for Jubilee Hall, as well as for our U3A.  It was noted that the Jubilee Hall did have a license to serve alcoholic drinks. 
The Jube trustees have subsequently got back to Pete after their meeting on Tuesday, to confirm that they are interested in running Jube/ u3a/ general public quizzes, and we hope to arrange a 'trial event' probably in September.
The meeting was followed by:-

1. A short talk given by Katie Scott on “Tree wardens in Rothbury”. 

2. Karenza Storey read a Poem which she had composed:  “Storm Arwen & the Birches”.
3. A short talk will be given by Tony Henry on Patsy “Hand Rearing an Owlet”.
Monthly Meeting Programme 2022  
All meetings are held on the third Monday of the month at 10.30am in the Jubilee Hall, Rothbury, unless indicated otherwise. Non-members are welcome if accessing the meeting with a view to joining. 
	Date
	Title/Topic
	Speaker

	17.1.22
	“Don’t eat that scorpion James!” 

The perils and many pleasures of taking school groups to China
	Pete Burrow



	21.2.22
	The Life and Writings of an Ex-Slave, Olaudah Equiano

This talk is about a man who was once a slave, and then was freed, and served with the Royal Navy, and later became a writer.
	Professor Brycchan Carey  

Newcastle University

	21.3.22
	 Friends of Harry PerkinsContemporary political satire
	Chris Mullin ex-MP  

	25.4.22
	Annual General Meeting

NB. The 4th Monday of April due to  Easter Monday 
	

	16.5.22
	Campaign for the Preservation of Rural England (CPRE)A talk about the work of this countryside charity
	Ian Brown

(CPRE official)

	20.6.22
	Garden Party at The Three Wheat Heads, ThroptonTo celebrate the Queen’s 70th anniversary, National U3A’s 40th anniversary, and Hadrian’s Wall 1900th anniversary 
	2.30pm

	18.7.22
	“The Central African Federation and Rhodesia’s Unilateral Declaration of Independence”.
A talk relating to the 1960’s when Clive was a teacher in rural Zimbabwe (then Southern Rhodesia)
	Dr Clive Wilkinson PhD

President of Coquetdale U3A, retired lecturer

	August
	No meeting
	

	19.9.22
	“It’s All About the Pictures”

Photos and discussion from 6 photographers
	Photography group

	17.10.22
	'The Thai-Burma Railway and Bridge 277'.

This talk describes why the so called 'Death Railway' was built; how it was built, the route it took, and the speed it was built, but also looks at the pain and hardship the construction placed upon our 1942 Prisoners of War following the fall of Singapore. Reference to the Bridge on The River Khwae (Bridge 277) and its construction is made and personal photos of the speaker's visit to the area are included. Allied air raids on the railway infrastructure are detailed, as well as some of the results of Post-War trials. 
	Wing Commander Kevin Dillon, RAF (Retd.)

	23.11.22

7.00pm
(NB. Please note change of date &time)
	Evening meeting & Annual Lecture 

The National Memorial Arboretum

This talk describes the setting of the national memorial arboretum in Staffordshire
	Sir Henry Emery

	18.12.22
	Speaker & topic TBA


	


